March 20, 2020/5p.m.

UPDATE: NO CONFIRMED CORONAVIRUS CASES ON LDF RESERVATION
LUHS Plans Digital Lesson Access, Transit Changes, Virus Tracking Map

AS OF THIS UPDATE, 5 p.m,, Friday, March 20, 2020: No confirmed coronavirus cases on the
Reservation. If there is a confirmed case of the virus in Lac du Flambeau, we will announce it. We
continue to plan and prepare—every day—for the virus reaching here eventually.

LUHS STUDENTS/PARENTS: Please complete LUHS internet connectivity survey by Midnight on
Monday, March 23. This will help determine the best way to educate our students who attend LUHS
while school is closed for this emergency. Visit https://www.luhs.k12.wi.us/page /8340

Reminder to observe health guidelines. Coronavirus remains a serious situation with many
unknowns. By staying home if you're sick and calling your healthcare provider, limiting going out
to public places with many people, washing hands, and maintaining social distancing, among other
healthy hygiene practices, you will be helping slow the virus spread.

Stay tuned to the latest coronavirus-related information from the Tribe. Visit LDFTribe.com or
call our hotline at (715) 588-4300 for recorded updates. Finally, you can ask coronavirus-related
questions by e-mailing Covid.Inquiries@ldftribe.com

If you traveled to any of the affected areas in the last two weeks (see map link below), please
call your healthcare provider for further instructions. Please monitor the coronavirus
infections map daily online as it is updated. https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/outbreaks/index.htm

LDF Transit Closed Saturday, March 21, Re-opens With Limited Service Monday, March 23.
Saturday service suspended completely until further notice. Limited service starts again Monday.
Please call ahead to save you time. 715-588-4287 (4BUS) or dial 711 on your TTY/TDD.

Tribal Council, Emergency Response Team, and Every Tribal Department, Program and
Business is taking action to help with challenges being presented by this emergency. We are
working hard to prevent the coronavirus from reaching the Reservation. We believe, however, the
coronavirus will eventually reach us. That's why we are working equally hard to prepare to take
care of our Tribal Family if the coronavirus arrives. Stay updated at LDFTribe.com

resident Joseph Wildcat, Sr.
Lac du Flambeau Band of Lake Superior Chippewa Indians/On behalf of Tribal Council



